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July 28, 2021 

MEMORANDUM NO. 2021-34 

TO 

SUBJECT 

ALL ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES 

ENSURING RELIABLE OPERATIONS OF DISTRIBUTION 

SYSTEM AND FACILITIES IN ANTICIPATION OF POSSIBLE 

NATURAL DISASTERS OCCURRENCES DURING 

THE GOVERNMENT'S COVID-19 VACCINE ROLL-OUT PROGRAM

In connection with NEA Memorandum 2021-11 dated February 18, 2021 (attached for ready 
reference), the ECs are reminded that their distribution system and facilities must always be 

ready for the potential hazards of natural disasters in anticipation of their possible occurrences. 

In this way, we can ensure the impact is reduced, hence, electric services can be restored 
immediately, especially to those who provide critical services to the people, such as 
government facilities. 

The Covid-19 vaccination warehouses, stora3t. '"lub!; aqd vaccination centers must be 
provided for with reliable back-up electric generalor ..,et with enough stored fuel to ensure 
continuous power to the vaccination facilities in the f:vent the power from the grid (generation, 

transmission and distribution facilities) is disrupted. 

Please coordinate with the National Vaccination Operations Center through their email 

c19vaccineopcen@gmail.com or telephone number 0917-779-2735 to provide them with 

guidance in this regard. 

For guidance and strict compliance. 
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